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Guidelines for Early Childhood Program Substitutes
Head Start Performance Standard – 1304.40 (d) (3)

Grantee and delegate agencies must provide parents with opportunities to participate in the program as employees or volunteers.

Check in with the main office to find out about your assignment for the day/s you are scheduled to sub. You will also need to sign your time sheet.
Review the emergency information in the front of the plan book. Pay careful attention to any health alerts or custody issues. 
Emergency sub plans are located in each classroom. These plans provide specific details of the classroom routines.
Count the children often!  Before leaving the classroom, cafeteria, playground, etc, count to be sure you have all the children
No corporal punishment is to be used. Should a child need guidance, please offer children choices such as, “Would you like to put the blocks away by yourself or do you need my help?” Refer to the posted classroom rules, as well.
Observe the children and encourage them to listen and participate. Join into activities, as well.
Please treat your child as you treat the other children. Don’t expect more or less from your child than you do of the others.

Please do not eat or drink in front of the children.  You are encouraged to eat your meal with the class. Cafeterias offer the entrée of the day, as well as salads in adult sized portions. You are welcome to take a break in the school staff lounge should you wish to have a snack or beverage other than water. The program will pay for one meal a day for long term sub (working in one position longer than 3 weeks). 
No outside food is allowed in the classroom. Due to increasing food allergies only the food provided by the program is allowed. Each day 2/3 of the children’s nutritional requirements is provided. 
Review the site dismissal procedure. At Baker, children are dropped off and picked up in the classroom. At elementary school sites, as dismissal chart is used to document who picks up the children at the parent pickup location.
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